
 

 
Town Manager’s Report 

December 5, 2018 

 

The rabies clinic was hosted at the airport this past weekend. Almost 80 animals were vaccinated 

throughout the course of the two hour clinic.  

 

We had a productive meeting with Cary Tyson of KVCOG last week regarding fire department grants. 

After reviewing department statistics, it was clear that there has been a surge in the number of motor 

vehicle accidents relative to other calls. We are looking to build a significant grant package that could be 

considered in helping to relieve the financial burden of the capital improvement list. 

 

The Historic Panel Committee met last Friday to begin discussions on the proposed panels for placement 

near Sophie May Library. DOT was very helpful in getting discussions started. It currently looks as 

though two panels will be produced: one that shows the history of the Town and another that focuses on 

the river and its importance to the community over the years. 

 

The mouse problem as Sophie May Library has eased, but I have extended our service agreement for 

traps, bait, etc. I have also contracted a cleaning service to deep clean the library as a result of the mice. 

 

Town departments will be partially closed on Friday in order to support mandatory safety training. The 

Town Office will remain open. 
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